LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 23, 2021

TO: Honorable Terry Canales, Chair, House Committee on Transportation

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2223 by Canales (Relating to a study by the Texas Department of Transportation on the impact of
certain classifications of motor vehicle on the roads and bridges of this state.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require the Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT), in consultation with the Texas A&M
Transportation Institute (TTI) and the University of Texas Center for Transportation Research (CTR), to conduct
a study of the impact of passenger vehicles, commercial motor vehicles, and oversize or overweight vehicles on
Texas roads and bridges. The bill would require the study to compare the total revenue contribution from taxes
and fees to road and bridge construction and maintenance to the costs associated with construction,
maintenance, and congestion on roads and bridges. The bill would require the study to include
recommendations for changes to existing tax and fee structures related to financial impact of each
classification of vehicle on roads and bridges. The bill would require TxDOT to submit a written report on the
findings of the study by November 1, 2022. The provisions of the bill would expire on May 1, 2023.

Based on the information and analysis provided by TxDOT, TTI, and the University of Texas System, it is
assumed any costs or duties associated with implementing the provisions of the bill could be absorbed within
existing resources. It is assumed any duties performed by TTI and CTR would be performed under a contract
with TxDOT.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 601 Department of Transportation, 720 UT Sys Admin, 727 Texas A&M Transportation Institute
LBB Staff: ]Mc, AAL, MB, TG, CMA
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